

FEB 1 5 2010

Our Ref. 75978

Ms. Adrienne Canning Graduate Students' Society Chair University of Victoria PO Box 1700, STN CSC Victoria BC V8W 2Y2

Dear Ms. Canning:

Further to your letter of October 19. 2009, sent to the Honourable Moira Stilwell, Minister of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development, and written on behalf of members of the Graduate Representative Council, we have reviewed the proposed increase to mandatory fees at the University of Victoria (UVIC).

In completing the review, it has been determined that the proposed mandatory fee increase (introduction of a new athletics and recreation building fee) at UVIC is not in keeping with the current tuition limit policy. A student consultative ballot or other referendum format cannot be used as a sole basis to introduce the proposed new athletics and recreation building fee.

In relation to the Ministry's contribution of funds for this capital project, the Ministry has informally advised UVIC that it is not Ministry policy to fund athletic buildings.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Susan Brown

Acting Assistant Deputy Minister

pc: Distribution List Follows

... /2

Telephone: (250) 356-2498

Facsimile: (250) 952-6110

pc: Honourable Moira Stilwell
Minister of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development

Mr. Ray Protti, Chair, Board of Governors University of Victoria

Mr. Jim Dunsdon, Vice-President Academic and Provost Division of Student Affairs University of Victoria

Mr. Joe Thompson, Executive Director Funding and Analysis Branch Ministry of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development

Ms. Corinna Filion, Communications Director Public Affairs Bureau Ministry of Advanced Education and Labour Market Development

Ms. Maria Lironi, Communications Officer Communications Services University of Victoria